October 4, 2004
Council Chambers


The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on October 4, 2004, at 7:30 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Pro Tem Weldon was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Warren, Smith, and Mason.  Councilmember Stewart was absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Warren to approve the minutes of the September 20, 2004 meeting.  Motion Carried.


Citizen Samantha Taylor read a letter to the Town Council sharing her comments supporting the installation of the speed bumps throughout town.

Old Business:


There was a discussion on traffic calming devices.  Town Engineer, John Duncan of Gibbs & Olson Inc., provided the Town Council with some information about asphalt speed humps.  There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to proceed with the necessary steps to install ten asphalt speed humps throughout town:  three along Railroad Avenue, three along East Yacolt Road, one on West Yacolt Road near the school, one on South Parcel Avenue south of the fire station, one on North Amboy Avenue near West Christy Street, and one on Hubbard Avenue.  Motion Carried.  


Mayor Pro Tem Weldon requested that the matter of the skate park be added to the agenda.  There was a discussion on the matter.  The Clerk/Treasurer will check with Municipal Research and Services Center and the Town Attorney on some items pertinent to the project and report back at the October 18, 2004 meeting. 


New Business:


There was a building permit revision request presented for Ben Seppala.  There was a discussion on the revision request. There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Warren to approve a revision to the site plan for 507 E. Clark Street to include a 640 square foot garage rather than a 400 square foot garage provided that the project meets setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements and provided that Ben obtains the appropriate permits from Clark County and furnishes the Town with copies of the permits.  Motion Carried.

There was a building permit application presented for James Magers.  There was a discussion on the application. There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to approve the construction of an 864 square foot shop at 206 E. Clark Street provided that the project meets setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements and provided that James obtains the appropriate permits from Clark County and furnishes the Town with copies of the permits.  Motion Carried.


There was a building permit application presented for J. R. Esteb.  There was a discussion on the application. There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to deny the building permit application for J. R. Esteb because there is no owner signature on the application and because the plot plan does not appear to accurately depict the structure dimensions nor the setback from the south property line. Motion Carried.

Mayor Pro Tem Weldon read Mayor Robertson’s resignation letter, dated September 27, 2004 with an effective date of September 30, 2004, to the Town Council.

There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to approve warrants #9487 through #9509 as follows:  Current Expense - $5,481.13; Fire Department - $575.79; Parks Department - $763.30; City Street - $5,863.44; Cemetery - $222.80; and Stormwater - $741.33.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Pro Tem Weldon declared the meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
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